
Executive Director   Nicole Fuhsel 
linxexec@linxconnect.ca, 
emergency cell 587~989~5691   
Residential Manager   Ronni DeLeavey  
linxres@linxconnect.ca 
emergency cell 780~935~2772 

Day Program Manager  Colleen Hawkins 
linxday@linxconnect.ca 
Office Manager   Laurie Savill 
linxadmin@linxconnect.ca 
Volunteer Coordinator   Judy Tabler 
linxvol@linxconnect.ca 
 

Dates to remember: 
Dec 11  – Board meeting 
Dec 20 – Timesheet/Invoices due 
Dec 20  – Client Christmas Party 
Dec 24 – Office open until 12:00 
Dec 25-27 – Office Closed 
Dec 30-31 – Office open full days 
Jan 1 – Office Closed 

 

Board Members 
Ed Boender –Chairperson 
Kim Dozois – Treasurer 
Jennie Tomlinson – Secretary  
Bill Carr – Member/Fundraising Chair 
Cortnee Brunet – Director 
Andrea Thompson – Director 
Donald Loucks – Client Rep  
 

Recycling Donation Challenge 
(as of the end of November) 

  
Employers – $1681.00  
Staff – $1108.45 
Parents/Clients – $1004.75 
Board – $80 
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We have been very busy this last month!  The Gingerbread Gala was a 
success because of all of our generous donors and bidders.  We have implemented 
our new classschedule and they are going very well.  A big thank you to Carolyn, 
Mary, and Sharon for all of their prep work to get them going, and to the rest of the 
staff for their support.  We have are also very lucky to have Colleen Hawkins accept 
the position of Day Program Manager.  She has been amazing at juggling her job 
coach, outreach, and manager duties this month.  Thank you to everyone for their 
patience while we have been making these exciting changes this month, and please 
help us welcome Colleen to the Management Team! 

This month, PDD invited a few agencies to meet with Associate Minister 
Oberle and Assistant Deputy Minister Doyle.  LINX was honoured to be chosen to go 
and meet with them.  We were given the opportunity to talk about the great work 
that LINX is doing, as well as express our concerns with funding, wages, training, etc.  
Minister Oberle commented that they heard the concerns of families and agencies, 
so the pace of the proposed changes has slowed down.  They have committed to 
better communication between all stakeholders.  An advisory council has been 
formed to look at improving the employment of disabled persons.  You can view or 
make comments on the Transformation to PDD Plan at 
http://humanservices.alberta.ca/newsroom/16668.html.  The Transformation to 
PDD and information on the new employment advisory council can also be viewed at 
http://www.linxconnect.ca/content/PDD-transformation-implementation-plan.pdf 
and http://www.linxconnect.ca/content/Press%20release%20to%20PDD.pdf (or go 
to our website and click on the right hand column under “PDD Releases”). 

Finally, and as always, I would like to thank everyone for all of their support, 
and wish you a happy, healthy and safe Christmas month! 
~ Nicole 

 

 

You can now safely 
donate to LINX online at 

www.leduclinxconnect.ca 
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The PDD Community Board will be dissolved in December 
We would like to thank them for all of their contributions over the years, 
especially Edmonton Region Board Chair Blair Lundy.  The 6 PDD Community 
boards and the 10 Child and Family Services Authorities will be replaced by 
Family and Community Engagement Councils. 
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December is here, where did the year go? It is time to 
get new calendars and organization going, and start thinking 
about New Year’s resolutions. What will yours be this year?  

I need to thank everyone who has been patient with 
my crazy schedule over the past month as well as everyone 
who has pitched in with the scheduling for the Day Program 
over the last month. I appreciate all that you have done to 
make sure that our clients receive the services that we have 
promised to provide.  I would also like to congratulate all of 
the staff for having all timesheets and invoices in on time for 
the month of November. It really made a difference when I 
completed my invoicing for the month. Let’s go for 2 months 
in a row! 

I also need to thank everyone who is doing respite 
over the Christmas Holidays. Not all of our clients have family 
to go to and it is so wonderful that you have opened your 
homes for the holidays.  A big special thank you to all who are 
doing this.  
Dates:  

¶ SHP Meeting: December 17, 2013  

¶ Outreach Meeting: December 16, 2013  

¶ Staff Christmas Party: December 20, 2013 at 4 pm 

¶ Invoices are due December 20, 2013 

¶ Training on Grief: December 9, 2013 at noon (RSVP 
required) 

¶ Positive Behavioural Supports, level 1: December 23, 2013 
(Please sign up if you are available) 

MANDT Moment:  
Crisis Cycle: Let’s all keep in mind that even happy and 

exciting times can be a trigger. Like the Holidays. Let’s dig out 
those de-escalation tools and keep our RADAR on!! 

Phases: Responses: 

Base line- Personal best Support them in what they 
are doing 

Stimulation or trigger- 
transitional behaviour 

Removal of or from stress 
and stimuli 

Escalation- incident Offering options, then 
setting expectations for 
safety 

Crisis- different for everyone Least amount of interaction 
necessary for safety 

De-escalation- cautious 
assessment 

Structured cooling-off time 

Stabilization-processing Active listening, empathy 
and support 

Post-crisis- recovery Observation and support 

~ Ronni 

 

 

 

Day Program has been busy with a 
month into new classes starting. The Christmas 
Season is upon us and everyone busy enjoying 
the festive Season. I am honoured to become 
part of the Management Team. 

We will again be collecting for the food 
bank and hats, mittens, scarves,for these in 
need. 

The client Christmas Party will be held 
on December 20th from 11:30 to 2:30. 
Lunch will be Pizza, and there is a $5.00 charge. 

Sharon Mathason, long time Instructor 
will be leaving us and her last day is Friday 
November 29th.  We wish Sharon all the best.  
Robynne  Schultzwill be taking on a new role of 
Instructor.  We welcome Robynne to her new 
position. 
LINX will be closed December 24th  at noon and 
will reopen December 29th. 

We wish everyone a Merry Christmas 
and all the best in 2014. 
~ Colleen 
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 The Art Class is requesting old greeting 
cards (ie Christmas, birthday, thank-you, etc).  
Any old card will do.  Also, if you have any craft 
supplies laying around, please considering 
donating them.  Thanks! 
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Volunteers please remember to track 
your hours.  The monthly tracking form is in the 
staff room on the bulletin board by the mail 
boxes.  Thanks for your contribution to LINX.  
We appreciate you. 

 If you know someone who is interested 
in volunteering at LINX please contact Judy 
Tabler on Tuesdays and Thursdays between 
10:30 – 2:30 at 780-980-9423, or at 
linxvol@linxconnect.ca.   
~ Judy Tabler   Volunteer and Resource 
Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

On behalf of the Gingerbread Gala committee we would like to take this opportunity to 
say THANK-YOU for attending our annual event. 

It is our sincere hope that those whom attended had a fabulous time. Your generous 
donations will allow our organization to continue serving our clients and help them experience 
life to their fullest potential. LINX continues to strive to enhance the quality of life for adults 
with developmental disabilities through education, employment, residential, and outreach 
services. 

This year's event would not have been successful without your support and the 
support of our community. We truly appreciate all you have done in helping us achieve our 
goals. 
~ Gala Committee 
~ Diana and Susan 

 

Our “...Of the Month Club” has 
always asked for nominations.  This month 
we received our first one, so without 
further ado... 

Hi there I would just like to write 
about Diane Sims as a home provider.  
This lady has been a support home 
provider for over 20 years. She has 
provided care and enriched their lives so 
much, and never seems to get tired.  She 
is always cheerful and so caring and 
ready to help.  Thank-you Diane for all 
that you and Bill do for us. You are just 
the best!! 
Sincerely, 
Anne Wilhauk 
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There are so many people who make our world a better place.  So, we have decided they needed individual 
recognition.  Please help us celebrate our Citizen of the Month, our Residential Provider of the month, our 
Staff of the Month, and our Employer of the month.  If you see someone in any of these categories that you 
would like to see recognized, please let us know!   

 

 
 

Grace Meinzinger! Grace is citizen of the 

month for December. She is a hard worker at her 
job and at LINX.  She often Volunteers for cleanup 
and dishes with a good attitude.  Grace has 
handled class changes and sharing limited staff 
with flexibility.  Your staff and peers have noticed 
Grace, good job! 
~ Written by Taylor, Aaron, and Chris T 
 

 
 

No Frills!  We are thankful for a great 

Management Team that supports our individuals 
with volunteer and employment opportunities. 
They also always buy a table for their staff at our 
Gingerbread Gala!  Thank you for your great 
support!!! 
! 
 
 

 

 
 

Julee Enman!  Julee has gracefully taken on 

the big task of updating our client work binder. 
Julee is flexible and is willing to help out when ever 
needed. Julee has many great skills and is a team 
player.  Thanks for your hard work Julee !!! 
 
 

 

 
 

Maryann Tolsma!  This lady is a wonderful 

Support Home Provider who will jump into a last 
minute respite or run in to the LINX day program to 
take someone to work. She is very much appreciated 
all around. This month she has helped so much it 
was an easy choice to make. 
 
 

If you have ideas of something you would like to see in this newsletter, or would like to submit 
something to add to it, please contact Nicole at 780-980-9423 or linxexec@linxconnect.ca. 
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